
 
TRUCKEE MEADOWS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

AGENDA ITEM #5B 

STAFF REPORT 

Board Meeting Date: November 10, 2020 

 
 

DATE: August 10, 2020  

TO: Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District Board of Fire Commissioners  

FROM: Alex Kukulus, Deputy Fire Chief  

 Phone: (775) 328-6125 Email: akukulus@tmfpd.us  

THROUGH: Charles A. Moore, Fire Chief  

 Phone: (775) 328-6123 Email: cmoore@tmfpd.us  

SUBJECT: Recommendation to authorize the sale of 2 surplus 1996 HME Fire Engines in “as is” 

condition from the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District to the Storey County Fire 

Protection District in the amount of $10,000 each for a total of $20,000.  These fire 

engines have reached the end of their useful life pursuant to the District’s fire engine 

replacement schedule. (All Commission Districts) FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

SUMMARY 

This staff report is seeking approval for authorization of the sale of 2 surplus 1996 HME Fire Engines in 

“as is” condition from the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District to the Storey County Fire 

Protection District in the amount of $10,000 each for a total of $20,000.  These fire engines have 

reached the end of their useful life pursuant to the District’s fire engine replacement schedule. 

 

PREVIOUS ACTION 

None 

 

BACKGROUND 

Statutory Authorization for Sale: NRS 474.160(8)(a) provides that the Board may dispose of property 

that the District no longer needs.  NRS 334.030 allows “any governmental entity to take full advantage 

of the available surplus properties of any other governmental entity” by allowing governmental entities 

to sell and buy real and personal property without the need for advertising, bidding or compliance with 

other similar laws, specifically noting that all other laws, “are suspended to the extent such provisions 

are inconsistent herewith.” 

 

Sale of Reserve Engines: The District owns two (2) HME Fire Engines VIN #44KFT4280TWZ18192 

and VIN #44KFT4280TWZ18191 with 123,937 and 93,111 miles, respectively, that have reached the 

end of their useful like pursuant to the District’s fire engine replacement schedule.  Storey County seeks 

to purchase the vehicles in “as is” condition in the amount of $10,000 each for a total amount of 

$20,000.  
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FISCAL IMPACT 

Both Fire Engines are fully depreciated and have a $0 book value in the District’s financial statements.  

The $20,000 in sales proceeds will be deposited into the District’s Capital Projects funds to use for 

future District capital purchases.  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Board authorize the sale of 2 surplus 1996 HME Fire Engines in “as is” 

condition from the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District to the Storey County Fire Protection 

District in the amount of $10,000 each for a total of $20,000.  These fire engines have reached the end of 

their useful life pursuant to the District’s fire engine replacement schedule. 

 

POSSIBLE MOTION 

Should the Board agree with staff’s recommendation, a possible motion would be: 

 

“I move to authorize the sale of 2 surplus 1996 HME Fire Engines in “as is” condition from the 

Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District to the Storey County Fire Protection District in the amount 

of $10,000 each for a total of $20,000.  These fire engines have reached the end of their useful life 

pursuant to the District’s fire engine replacement schedule.” 


